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Olympic Valley Public Service District Welcomes Charley Miller as New General Manager 
 

The Olympic Valley Public Service District and Olympic Valley Fire 

Department are delighted to announce the appointment of Charley 

Miller as its new General Manager, effective May 20, 2024. Miller 

brings a wealth of experience in project management, budgeting, 

personnel management, and civil engineering, making him well-

equipped to lead the District into its next phase of growth and 

development. Miller succeeds Mike Geary, who served the District 

with dedication for over twelve years and has moved onto the 

Northstar Community Service District. 

Miller has proudly called Tahoe home for more than twenty years, 

possessing an intimate understanding of the community's needs and 

aspirations. His passion for the outdoors aligns with the District's 

culture and mission, as he is an avid skier, mountain biker, and 

camping enthusiast. A US Coast Guard veteran, Miller's commitment to service is unwavering. His 

dedication extends beyond his professional life, as he is a devoted husband and father of two. 

With a career spanning both the public and private sectors, Charley Miller has demonstrated a proven 

track record of success in managing diverse teams and projects. Miller received a degree in Civil 

Engineering from Clemson University and is a registered Professional Engineer.  He served as the 

Engineering Manager at the Incline Village General Improvement District and most recently, as the District 

Engineer for the Tahoe City Public Utility District. He is thankful for his time with TCPUD and is proud of 

the high performing engineering team he helped build there over the last five years. 

"I am thrilled to be joining the OVPSD team. Mike Geary has done an excellent job in leading this District, 

and I eagerly anticipate the opportunities and challenges that await. I am also grateful to Tahoe City PUD 

for equipping me with the skills and experience necessary for this new chapter. The guidance and 

mentorship I received at TCPUD have been instrumental in shaping my career." 

Outside of his professional endeavors, Charley Miller is deeply committed to community service and 

engagement. He currently serves as the Board Vice-Chair for the North Lake Tahoe Fire Protection District 

and as an At-Large Board Member for the Incline Tahoe Foundation 501c(3), highlighting his dedication to 

enhancing and serving our communities. 

The Board of Directors extends its warmest welcome to Charley Miller and expresses gratitude to Mike 

Geary for his invaluable contributions during his tenure. The District looks forward to a bright future under 

Miller's leadership. 
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